Freedom of Information Act 2000 – child refugees and asylum seekers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
- The total sum of money received by the local authority from the government’s fund for local authorities to “build capacity” for unaccompanied asylum seeking children (UASC) - as outlined here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/controlling-migration-fund-prospectus
- A breakdown outlining how this funding was allocated

Answer:

From the national £21.3m Leicester City Council was allocated £94,063.  From this £7,054 was allocated to East Midlands Migration Partnership to recruit a Regional Advisor Post.

The balance of £87,009 was spent on the overall UASC placements budget. We are unable to quantify by child or specific placement as we did not allocate on a case by case basis. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.
The total new UASC entrants in 2018-19 were 12 and the balance of £87,009 has been offset against the total cost of accommodating these UASC.
- The number of Unaccompanied Asylum-Seeking Children (UASC) placed by the local authority as a result of receiving this funding

See above.  Regardless of the funding these UASC would have been accommodated.

- The number of UASCs placed in each of the following forms of provision who were placed through the provision of this funding:
Of the 12 new entrants they were placed as follows:


* Foster care
0
* Supported Lodgings (with live in hosts)
0
* Supported Accommodation
11
* Other - please specify
1 Children’s Home

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


